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To the First Deputy Head 

of Administration of Tuapse region 

of Krasnodar Territory, 

Chairman of the Interdepartmental 

Committee for the allocation of 

productive forces in the region 
 

A.A. Sudyin 
 

 

Administration of the region has reviewed the proposals made by YACONTO 

LLC, described in the Declaration (Petition) of an intent to build «Commercial Black 

Sea Port YACONTO» in the Tuapse region, in the area of  «Vesna» and «Yuzhni» 

railway stations. Implementation of the objectives proposed by YACONTO LLC 

will lead to termination of operation of health resorts «Vesna», «Gizel-Dere» and 

«Yuzhni» (as health resorts), located in the area of future construction of the port. 

The population inhabiting the strand has a traditional, hospitality-centered lifestyle. 

Establishment of the port will lead to development of an industrial area and will 

change the lifestyle of the population. 

At the same time, the construction of the port would significantly expand the 

infrastructure of the district and of Tuapse region as a whole and soothe social 

tensions originating from the seasonal character of employment. 

Considering the above, the administration of the district fully supports the 

creation of «Commercial Black Sea Port YACONTO», expecting the investors to 

provide assistance in socio-economic development of the Shepsie rural district and 

guarantee employment for the population of the district. 

 

 
 

 

(The Russian text of this letter is an original.) 


